From: BTFingR roberts

Sent: Saturday, May 22, 2021 1:06 PM

To: Public Hearings

Subject: PID: 027-882-853: Lot A, Lot 201, Victoria City PLan VIP86556

Hello my name is Brad Roberts and i am messaging you regarding the rezoning of 1244,1250,1252 Wharf st.

I think we should leave this building as it is; I miss the history of old Victoria and the old Bard and Bankers building has more history than most other buildings left in Victoria. We need to be able to remember the past of Victoria of old and I think the City has destroyed more History in the last five years then they have protected. Just because the last operators of this location couldn't make a working restaurant. doesn't mean that it's a failed location. It just means they shouldn't have been in the restaurant business to begin with. besides, don't we have enough hotels in Victoria currently that have been suffering because of Covid? why do we need another one? I for one say let it be and find someone who actually knows how to run a kitchen to be in charge of bringing this piece of history back to life.

Thank you for hearing what I have to say;

Bradley Thomas Roberts.